
 

 

 

 
 

29th September 2025 
 

THE HOLY FAMILY   

SCHOOL   
‘As a family we live, love, learn and celebrate with 

Jesus.’ 
Crookhams 
Welwyn Garden City 
AL7 1PG 
Telephone 01707375518 
admin@holyfamily.herts.sch.uk       

 

It has been wonderful to see how quickly the children have settled back into the 
rhythm of school life. Classrooms are full of energy, curiosity, and enthusiasm, and 
it is a pleasure to witness the wonderful learning that is taking place across all year 
groups. Already, pupils are showing great determination in their work and are 
supporting each other in their learning journeys. 
A highlight of the start of term was our welcome Mass, where so many members 
of our school community came together. It was lovely to gather in prayer and 
thanksgiving, and especially good to welcome Fr James Boyle, assistant priest at 
Holy Family Church. We look forward to seeing much more of him in school in the 
weeks and months ahead. 
Thank you also to the parents who attended our ‘Meet the Teacher’ meetings. It 
was encouraging to see so many families supporting their children’s education in 
this way. For those unable to attend, the information shared can be found on the 
class pages of our school website. 
Year 6 thoroughly enjoyed their Bikeability training last week, learning valuable 
skills to keep them safe and confident on the road. Our Year 5 pupils have begun 
their swimming lessons, a key part of their curriculum, and we look forward to 
seeing their progress over the term. 
This half term, we are once again delighted to offer a wide range of clubs and 
activities for children. Many of these are free, and they provide excellent 
opportunities for pupils to discover new interests, build friendships, and develop 
skills beyond the classroom. Please do keep an eye on your emails for updates on 
what is available. 
 
As we continue this new school year together, let us hold onto the words of St 
Paul: “Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord.” 

 
God bless 
Mrs Linnane 
 
 

 

 

Upcoming Events  
September 

30th – 1.30pm EYFS Welcome Service 

 

October 

10th – Y6 trip to Aylesford 

10th – Wear yellow for YMMHD 

17th – 9.15am Harvest Mass 

22nd-23rd - Parent consultation 

evenings 

24th - INSET day 

27th-31st – Half term holiday 

 

 
For regular news, updates and 

photos about life at our school! 
 

Please see our website: 
www.holyfamily.herts.sch.uk 

Facebook: 
TheHolyFamilySchoolWGC 
Twitter: @holyfamilyWGC 

 

 
 
Stars of the week 

Year 1     Natalia 

Year 2      Poppy 

Year 3     Lennie 

Year 4      Archie 

Year 5      Lola 

Year 6      Amber 
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http://www.holyfamily.herts.sch.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057063566269
https://twitter.com/holyfamilywgc


 

 

 

Year 3  

Year 3 have been learning about the Egyptians. They took part in an 

Egyptian Workshop on Thursday. The children took part in a range of 

activities during the morning which included: making perfume, using clay 

to create Canopic Jars and Scarab jewellery, learning the art of 

Mummification and even turning Soapstone into sculptures. In the 

afternoon, Year 3 were transported back in time to the Egyptian court 

where groups of children performed dances, plays and narrated stories to 

their King and Queen as well enjoying a feast! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 

Year 4 have had a busy start to the year! In English we have read the story 

Arthur and the Golden Rope. The children are now designing their own 

graphic novel to show Arthur’s next mission. In maths we have been 

learning some helpful strategies to use to help us when adding. In RE we 

have focused on the story of Abraham and children enjoyed using drama 

to retell the story of God’s covenant with Abraham. We have been 

investigating teeth in science and children really enjoyed the model we 

used for demonstrating the human digestive system! Children have been 

improving their football skills during PE over the last few weeks and 

practicing skills such as dribbling and passing the ball. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
Year 5 
It has been wonderful to welcome back year 5 to our new classroom. We 

have been really busy enjoying our learning. Here are some of the 

highlights so far! In English, we enjoyed our whole school book the Tree 

and The River by Aaron Becker and have written some amazing stories 

and poems based on this book. In maths, we have been using our 

equipment to make mathematical models to help us to understand and 

solve a range of problems. In RE, we have worked in groups to create 

posters to share our understanding of the Covenants that have been 

made with God in the Bible. We are enjoying exploring and learning how 

to create quizzes in computing.  We have also been enjoying our learning 

outside the classroom.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Year 6 

In forest school, we have been classifying natural materials to link with 

our science work on living things. We sorted leaves, seeds, and sticks into 

groups and compared them to non-living objects like stones. This helped 

us practise using classification keys and understand how scientists 

organise living and non-living things in nature. 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Preparing for Holy Communion   

As noted in the latest WGC Parish Newsletter, Registration of children 
for First Confession and First Holy Communion will be at Our Lady’s 
Church on Wednesday 15th October at 6pm. Parents/carers are asked 
to come with the children (at least in Year 3). The meeting will last 45 
minutes.  

Certificate of Catholic Practice for 
Secondary School transfer  

Parents/carers together with their child are asked to make an 
appointment to meet Fr. Norbert at Our Lady’s Church for him to sign 
the Certificate of Catholic Practice for Secondary School transfer. He 
will be available: 
-  Monday 29th September 5.00 - 6.30pm 
- Tuesday 30th September 4.00 - 6.00pm 
- Monday 13th October 4.00 - 6.00pm 
- Tuesday 14th October 4.00 - 6.00pm 
- Monday 20th October 4.00 - 6.00pm 

There is a blue parish form at the back of each church. This should be 
filled in and brought to the meeting. Please wait in church until called. 
To make an appointment, please ring Jacqui, our Parish Administrator, 
on 01707 323234. If you do not understand the system or if English is 
not your first language, Fr. Norbert is happy to help. However, he will 
not be able to sign the certificates before/after Mass. 

 

 

 

https://www.wgc-catholics.org.uk/newsletter/20250928.pdf


 

 

 

Burger day on Thursday! 

School lunch will be burger themed on Thursday! If your child(ren) 
would like a school lunch on this day please make their selection via 
the School Grid. Contact the office if you have any queries. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clubs  

Please find below a summary of the clubs which will be running this half term 

 Organised by school 

3.15-4.15pm 

No charge 

Booked via Arbor & queries to school office 

Organised by external providers 

Check sign up details, times  

and prices for each club 

Mon  Table Tennis Club – Yr 5 & 6 
 

 Tetra Sports Football Club for Yr 1 & 2 – details here or 
https://tetrasports.magicbooking.co.uk/ 

Tues  Book club – Y4 & 5  Music club  KS2 (book and pay through Arbor) 

Weds   Tetra Sports Football Club for all KS2 – details here or 
https://tetrasports.magicbooking.co.uk/ 

Thurs  Card games Club – KS1 

 Maths Reasoning/Problem solving  – Yr 5 & 6 

 Arts and Crafts club – Nursery, Reception, Y1 
 

 Music club  KS1 (book and pay through Arbor) 

 Everyone Cooks for Y1-Y6 
Contact Louise Penn on 07946 303 213 or 

louise@everyonecooks.co.uk  

Fri  Board games – KS2  Irish dancing for Y1-Y6  
Contact Aislinn on 07716 306 909 or  

aislinn_b@hotmail.co.uk 

Beginning Friday 26th Sept 

All clubs must be booked in advance.  Please contact the school office if you have any questions. 

 01707 375518 

https://tetrasports.magicbooking.co.uk/
https://tetrasports.magicbooking.co.uk/
mailto:louise@everyonecooks.co.uk
mailto:aislinn_b@hotmail.co.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Notices and flyers from the local community which may be of interest 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for the Diary 

 

September 
30th – 1.30pm EYFS (Nursery & Reception) Welcome Service 

 

October 
10th – Y6 trip to Aylesford 

10th – Wear yellow for Young Minds Mental Health Day 

17th – 9.15am Harvest Mass 

22nd & 23rd – 3.30-6.30pm Parent consultation evenings 

24th – INSET day 

27th-31st – Half term holidays 

 

November 
3rd – Return to school 

12th – 2.30pm Year 5 class mass 

 

 

 
 

     

 

     

 

     

 

       

 

      


